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CHURCH  MEETINGS  
 

January 8 
5:30PM Board of Christian Ed 

January 15 
4:30PM Board of Trustees 

January 16 
6:30PM  Board of Missions 

January 22 
5:30PM Church Council  

7:00PM Board  of Deacons 

HOW TO CONTACT US 
 

Church Office: e-mail 
centralbaptistchurch16@gmail.com 
 

Telephone :[401] 596-4929 
 

Newsletter submissions:   
  Suzanne Vanaman 
  e-mail: suzevan64@gmail.com   
  

Pastor Cal Lord:    e-mail 
  PastorCBCwesterlyRI@gmail.com       
  calstigers@gmail.com 
 

Assoc. Pastor Enrique Newman: 
   e-mail …. 
   pastorenriquenewman@gmail.com 
 

   Website:                                                                                                     
http://www.cbcwesterlyri.org 

 

Worship  With Us At  
Central Baptist  

 
 
 
 
 

Sunday Worship Service 
  

10:30 AM 

 

Our services can be seen on  
Facebook Live or on YouTube.  

Access is always available  
through our church website:  

 www.cbcwesterlyri.org 

A Christmas Bazaar to Remember 

Top left & clockwise: Stonington HS singers; Serena & Rita; Bobbie, Linda and Sarah; Meredith & Pat; 
Nancy & Judy; Dot showing quilt; happy shoppers; Karen & Deb; Bob & Cathy;  our lovely servers; 
Roberta Humble & friend; Beth & Nancy; Center– Happy Shoppers; Anita with friend;; Sharon 
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CHURCH STAFF 
Rev. Dr. Cal Lord, Jr., Pastor   

Assoc. Pastor, Enrique Newman 
  Lynn Johnson, Music Director 

  Dorothy McClure, Administrator 
  Ray Deptulski, Jr., Custodian 

Sofia & Gianna Scarano, Custodians 
 
 

Church Office Hours  
Monday - Friday,  9:00 AM - 1:00 PM 

 NEWSLETTER TEAM 

  
Suzanne Vanaman 

Dot Marra 
Dorothy McClure 

and 
A host of other contributors 
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Newsletter  
Deadline 

 
 Articles for The Good 

Word, are due the  
15th of the month.    

Please submit articles  
as a WORD document if 

possible.  
 

 e-mail all articles to: 
Suzanne Vanaman 

 

suzevan64@gmail.com 

  
 

 
 
 

January 6 
8:00 AM 

Fellowship Hall 
All men invited 

NEEDLEWORKERS 

Meetings: 
 

First and third  
Tuesday of each 

month, 
10:00AM - 11:30AM 

  
Location:   

Church Parlor 
 

If you enjoy doing 
any type of  

needlework, please 
join us. 

  

  ~YOUNG ADULT BIBLE STUDY ~  
Tuesday nights from 7:00 PM - 8:00 PM 

The Young Adults Bible Study meets every Tuesday night from 7:00 - 8:00 pm up 
on the third floor. Recently there have been as many as 17 people gathering to 
study the Gospel of Matthew. The group is currently led by Paul Georgetti and 
Jon Humphrey with help from Steve Burnside, Phil Bryan and others. All young 
adults between the ages of 18 - 35 are welcome to join the group. For more 
information, talk to one of the leaders.  

The Anchored Youth Christmas Celebration on December 13 was a joyous 
blend of festive tunes, delightful Christmas cookies, and the heartfelt retelling of 
Jesus' birth. We shared the Gospel of salvation, fostering hope and love, and 
fueled our spirits with hot chocolate and treats. Strengthening bonds, we got to 
know each other better, all while donning fabulous Christmas hats. Grateful for a 
night of unity and a Jesus-centered celebration! The next meeting will be on 
Wednesday, January 10th at 7:00 pm. All youth in grades 6 - 12 are welcome to 
come and to bring a friend. 

Service of Baptism planned for  
Sunday January 14th. 

Come witness one of our Baptist distinctive features at work. We 
have several people that will be entering the waters of 
Christian baptism during our morning worship service on January 
14. Many of them are active in the young adults study group and 
in our Wednesday night services. They include: Dillon Meyer, 
Anthony Pinzone, Nick Adamson, Zach Adamson, Charles Padlan, 
Gavin Kerfus, Jake Zummo and George Burnside.   
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Pastor Cal’s Corner 

 

Dear Friends, 
     I always like to take time to reflect on the past year between Christmas and New Year’s 
Day.  At first glance, it seemed like 2023 was just an average year in the life of our church. 
Life was getting back to normal after three years of a pandemic frenzy. As I dove a little 
deeper, looking to pull out the highlights, I came up with a list that was quite impressive. It 
wasn’t easy but I whittled the list down to my top ten events of the year. First up though, are 
the honorable mentions that didn’t make the list.  Each of them, in and of themselves provided 
great moments; yet they could be considered a highlight in almost every year.  
     The honorable mentions include; The Mother Daughter Banquet with guests from the Granite Theater’s production 
of the Lion King Jr. The First Responders Celebration co-hosted by us and St. Pius X Church. The mission trip to 
Kentucky. Stellar Vacation Bible School.  Laity Sunday with a terrific message by Scott Gail. The Women’s Retreat 
at Camp Canonicus. On any given year, all of these would have easily made the top ten. That is just how special 2023 
was. 

My Top Ten 
10. - The SING! Conference… Thirteen members of the church attended the Sing! music and worship conference in 
Nashville, TN. I believe the conference will have ripple effects in our congregation in the years to come. The event 
brought together six to seven thousand Christians to learn more about how our hymns speak to our faith. 
9.  -  A rejuvenated Men’s Ministry… Back in March we sent eight men to the Iron Sharpens Iron Men’s 
Conference in Connecticut. The men continue to meet for monthly breakfasts but have also launched a men’s ministry 
that has averaged just over twenty for their first few meetings and promises to do great things. 
8.  -  Our Father’s Day Car Show… The show continues to grow. This year we brought in 106 cars and the crowd 
was the largest ever. Designed as an outreach event, several of our members greeted the guests and shared Christian 
hospitality. So many reported that ours is a show that truly touches hearts. 
7.  - The Christmas Bazaar… Chairs Meredith Eckel and Pat Collins reported that this was the most successful 
(financially) bazaar that we’ve ever had. People were in and out all day and the luncheon was a sellout. We welcomed 
the community and introduced ourselves. Almost everyone left with a smile on their face. 
6.  - Dedication of the Memorial Garden… It took three years of planning and development, and when we dedicated 
the Memorial Garden in June, we were all able to celebrate its beauty.  We recognized John Macomber during the 
dedication ceremony for it was his idea. A special thank you was offered to all who helped make it happen. 
5.  - Our Holy Week & Easter Worship Celebrations…  Beginning with the Palm Sunday worship service and the 
five baptisms, each of the worship services that followed were meaningful and added to our celebration of the 
resurrection of our Lord.  Wednesday night, Maundy Thursday, Good Friday, and the three Easter morning worship 
services put our focus right where it belonged—on the love of Christ for each and every one of us. 
4.  - Young Adult Group growth… Out of the group Steve Burnside founded, Jon Humphrey, Paul Georgetti and 
Riley Burnside were baptized and began taking active roles in the church and in the group. Today the group regularly 
has thirteen or fourteen young adults meeting every week. Six of them will be baptized in January of 2024. 
3.  - Christmas Eve Triple Header… We had almost three hundred people in attendance for our Christmas Services 
this year. We held them at 120:30 am, 7:00 pm and at 11:30 pm. Beautiful music and inspiring messages made each 
one special for those who came to hear the most wonderful story about God’s greatest gift. 
2.  - White Gift Sunday…  This service ranks among the top events each year because of the simplicity and amazing 
generosity of our congregation. Over 160 gifts and $600 in cash were given to be distributed to area helping agencies. 
1.  - The Call of our Associate Pastor… Pastor Enrique has coordinated the formation of the Anchor Youth Group 
and Anchor Praise Band. He has encouraged the activation of a formal men’s ministry, and he helped me to organize 
the evaluation teams for each of our ministries. Since joining us in June, Enrique, Brigid and their three girls have 
been a blessing to our ministry.  
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Treasurer’s Report 

1 Add CBC’s address (16 Elm St Westerly RI 02891) to your bank’s Bill Payment site and  
schedule the bank to mail your check  to the church.  Add a memo  if your gift is for a special cause. 
 

2
  

Text Giving is now available.  Message the word “GIVE” to 401-414-4940 from your cellphone and  
easily send a donation. 

3 Another option is to visit www.cbcwesterlyri.org, then click on Donations link at the top, or scan this code on 
your phone to access CBC’s online giving app.   If your phone’s camera can’t scan the code, the URL for the 
app is:  https://app.easytithe.com/app/Giving/cbcw.  

  You can give either directly from your bank account or … (for a higher fee) use a debit/credit card.  

  The app uses the same security as bank web sites, so your personal information is secure.   

  Also, it allows you to schedule your donations in advance, so ‘once and it’s done’!  

Board of Trustees 

If you are unable to come to church, we hope that you’re watching the live stream services on Face-
book.  If you miss it, you can search Facebook for the Central Baptist Church of Westerly, RI page and 
scroll down.  It is also available on YouTube, just search for Cal Lord’s page.                                  

 Please take a look to see how online giving can make giving easier for you!  

Here are some easy options for online giving: 

 
 
 
Sofia Scarano and her daughter, Gianna, are now the full time weekly  
Custodians. We wish Don West a peaceful second retirement. 
  
The peeling paint around the door between the Sanctuary and Parlor  
has been scraped and painted. 
  
Thank you to everyone that worked behind the scenes making the 2023 Christmas Bazaar very successful. 
  
The Steeple Jacks have cleaned the gutters and inspected the roofs of the Church and Parsonage. 
 

 James Collins, Chairman of the Trustees 

During the month of November planned giving fell behind amounts projected in the 
annual spending plan while the majority of annual spending has been completed. The 
planned withdrawals from the unrestricted endowment is approximately $15,000 below 
planned amounts so this combined with declines in planned giving explain the difference 
between the YTD Net Income and the Net Income in the YTD spending plan. As CBC 
closes out the 2023 financial year the Net Income should more closely align with the 
annual spending plan. The generous donations and faithful support of members and 
friends allows Central Baptist to serve our community. Your continued support is greatly 
appreciated. Thank you so much! 

 November 

2023 Actual 

November 
Plan 

January - November 
2023 Actual 

YTD Plan Annual Plan 

Total Income 27,951.97  39,626.09 394,330.52 410,536.91 466,363.00 

Total Expenses 45,072.66 39,896.36 455,485.98 437,859.03 482,622.89 

Net Ordinary Income (17,120.69) (270.27) (61,155.46) (27,322.12) (16,259.89) 



Board of Missions 
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                                        Thank You, Thank You, Thank You 
  

   On behalf of the Mission Board we are extremely overwhelmed with the generosity and thoughtfulness of 
this congregation who we are proud to call family. 
 
  We know, seeing all the White Gifts piled at the alter, and the monetary gifts as well, how many 
families and very happy children we had on Christmas morning.  The three organizations that received the 
gifts could not express their thanks enough. 
 
Again, Thank You all Very Much for your Support. 
                                                                                   The Mission Board 
                                                                                   Noreen, Jodi, Sharon, Pat, Dale, and Georgette 

 

 

As we look forward to a new year, we look back at the work of God by some of our 
missionaries and organizations that we as a congregation support throughout the year.  
 
In December we received an update from Jeni Pedzinski. She continues to settle into 
her new role as Director of Mission Mobilization at International Ministries which she 
started about a year ago.  In this role she supports those being called to global service by helping them 
make life changing decisions and mentoring them as they answer the call to service. She has also been 
helping to take care of her father who had a stroke last year, traveling back home to help her mother 
when she is needed.  
 
Chikumbuso, a grassroots nonprofit organization in Ng’ombe, Zambia providing opportunities to transform 
women and children living in poverty by building long term resilience through education, micro-enterprise, 
skills training, and asset-building programs in the community, sponsored over 800 students in K-12 and 88 
were sponsored to attend college in 2023. Each day they served 400 lunches in the school and 250+ 
students trained in their sewing program to enable them to make a living using their sewing skills.  
May God bless the work of all our missionary partners and all of us as we serve him and share his love and 
word with others in this New Year.  
  
Happy New Year,  
Jodi M. Savage 

 
 
 
The Christian Board of Education wants to say “Happy 
New Year!” to our church family. Looking back, our 
church and committee was blessed in 2023. 
 
A special thank you to everyone who participated in 
White Gift Sunday. It was a wonderful celebration of 
giving and we had a large turnout of youth to reenact 
the manger scene. With that said, our prayers are being 
answered and our youth program is growing. We have 
recently done an analysis on making our Sunday school 
classes even more enjoyable for teachers and students. 
Keep an eye out for more details soon! 
 
Last but not least, I wanted to remind everyone that 
Pastor Enrique and his team are still going strong with 
our “Anchored Youth” team. The next group meet-up will be on January 10th from 7:00-8:30pm at the 
church. Grades 6th-12th are invited to have fun, eat snacks, and most importantly learn more about Jesus. 
 
The Board of Christian Education 

WHITE GIFT SUNDAY WAS A REAL JOY 



Board of Deacons 

Library Corner 
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Fiction  
A Sister’s Hope - by Wanda E. Brunstetter  
This is a wonderful Amish story. Someone is attacking a family. Small incidents keep happening. The Amish do not report 
incidents like this to the police. This is a mystery and love story rolled into one. God’s love never leaves the picture. 
Wanda E Brunstetter is a great storyteller. Enjoy this book as you sit curled up with a warm blanket on a cold winter day! 
 

Inspirational  
Unshakable Hope - by Max Lucado  
The author unpacks twelve of the Bible’s most significant promises by equipping you to overcome difficult circumstances. 
This book helps to keep your focus on the hope found in the promises of Scripture. When the winds and waves of life 
rage, God’s promises are like lights on the shoreline, guiding us home. Since God’s Word is unbreakable, our hope is 
unshakeable.  
 

Spirituality  
Overcomer - by David Jeremiah  
This bestselling author uses Paul’s instructions in Ephesians 6 to lay out a pathway for spiritual victory. Paul teaches us to 
overcome the forces of evil by putting on the armor of God. We are not alone in this fight. God knows what we need and 
provides us with His power to face life’s challenges. No matter what the world throws at us each day, we have a choice 
on how to respond. 

 

THE ROMAN ROAD 
Have you ever heard of the Roman Road to Salvation?  It’s kind of a roadmap we Christians can use to share 
our faith.  In Paul’s letter to the Romans, he wrote several verses that explain the Gospel story simply and 
concisely.  Here are five that explain why a person needs a savior. 

First, people are a Problem.  Romans 3:10 says, “As it is written: there is no one righteous, not even one.”  
And Romans 6:23a says, “For the wages of sin is death.”   

But, humanity’s Hope is in Christ.  Romans 6:23b says, “But the gift of God is eternal life in Christ Jesus, our 
Lord.”  Now, that is good news! 

As Sinners we need to Respond.  In Romans 10:9-10, Paul says, “If you declare with your mouth, ‘Jesus is 
Lord,’ and believe in your heart that God raised him from the dead, you will be saved. For it is with your heart 
that you believe and are justified, and it is with your mouth that you profess your faith and are saved.”  Now, 
that is worth sharing. 

And finally, the best part of the Gospel story is the Result of Salvation.  Paul said, “Therefore, since we have 
been justified through faith, we have peace with God through our Lord Jesus Christ, through whom we have 
gained access by faith into this grace in which we now stand.” (Romans 5:1-2).  I may not be good at 
memorizing Scripture, but I can remember problem, hope, response, and result.   

Thank you to the Apostle Paul for the Roman Road! 

Meredith Eckel, Deacon 

Library Corner & Library Room  

The Library Corner bookcase is located in the back of Fellowship Hall. New 
additions and suggested readings are available. Please visit the complete 

Library Room down the Nursery School Hallway near Fellowship Hall. There 
are many more titles and topics to catch your interest. A sign-out sheet is 

available at both locations. Don’t miss the following Christmas books!  

 

 

 

 



Central Baptist Church of  Westerly 

Who Was Martin Luther King Jr?  (1929-1968)  
 
 

Martin Luther King Jr. was a Baptist minister and civil-rights activist  
who had a seismic impact on race relations in the United States, 

beginning in the mid-1950s. Among his many efforts, King headed  
the Southern Christian Leadership Conference (SCLC). Through  

his activism and inspirational speeches, he played a pivotal role in  
ending the legal segregation of African American citizens in the  

United States, as well as the creation of the Civil Rights Act of 1964  
and the Voting Rights Act of 1965. King won the Nobel Peace Prize  

in 1964, among several other honors. He continues to be remembered  
as one of the most influential and inspirational African American 
leaders in history. In 1948, King earned a sociology degree from 
Morehouse College and attended the liberal Crozer Theological 

Seminary in Chester, Pennsylvania. He thrived in all his studies, and 
was valedictorian of his class in 1951, and elected student body 

president. He also earned a fellowship for graduate study.  
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THREE MEN FROM CHURCH 
ARE HEADING TO HONDURAS  

IN JANUARY 

Pastor Enrique Newman will be 
leading a mission team from New 
England to Honduras from January 
13 - 20.  Brian Gerbutavich and Skip 
Terwilliger will be joining them as 
they head to Honduras to work on 
a building project.  

The primary focus of their work 
will be the expansion of the dining 
hall at the camp where hundreds 
of children go each year. The El 
Arca Camp is a unique center that 
was founded to provide a safe and 
nurturing environment for children 
and teens who have had a difficult 
start in life.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Many of these young people have 
experienced neglect, abuse, or 
poverty, and lack the resources 
and support needed to thrive. The 
El Arca Camp staff believes that 
every child deserves a chance to 
succeed, and they are dedicated 
to providing them with the tools 
and skills they need to build a 
successful future. Located on 33 
acres of picturesque woodland, El 
Arca Camp offers a wide range of 
educational and recreational 
opportunities for our campers. If 
you are wondering, El Arca is 
about 45 miles east of the capital 
city of Tegucigalpa.   
Please pray for the team as they 
go out on mission on behalf of all 
of us here at home. 

 

Cantata Weekend Was Wonderful 
 
On December 9th and 10th, the churches were alive with the  
sound of sacred music. We celebrated the Christmas season by 
bringing fifty singers from nine different  congregations together  
with twenty orchestra members to perform the musical, 
 "What Kind of Throne?" 
 

Directed by Randy Miller and organized by Lynn Johnson and  
Kathy Hughes, the group performed on Saturday at the  
Seventh Day Baptist Churches in Westerly and Sunday here  
at Central Baptist Church. 

QUICK FACTS 
* Started college at 15 
* Nobel Peace Prize Winner 
* Assassinated in 1968 
* Letter from a Birmingham Jail 
* March on Washington 
 

“ I have a dream that my four 
children will one day live in a nation 
where they will not be judged by the 
color of their skin but by the content 

of their character.” 



 Just For Kids   By Marcia Erskine 

Central Baptist Church of  Westerly            
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 SMILES AND SO FORTH 
                                       Humor, Wisdom, Poetry, Quizzes, and So Forth            By Dorothy Marra            

A New Year's Plan 
I tried to think of a clever new phrase- 
A slogan to inspire the next 365 days, 
A motto to live by this coming New Year, 
But the catchy words fell flat to my ear. 

And then I heard His still small voice 
Saying, "Consider this simple, daily choice: 
With each new dawn and close of day 
Make new your resolve to trust and obey." 

"Don't look back, caught in regret 
Or dwell on the sorrow of dreams unmet; 
Don't stare forward anchored by fear, 
No, live in this moment, for I Am here." 

"I am all you need. Everything. I Am. 
You are held secure by my strong hand. 
Give me this one thing - your all in all; 
Into my grace, let yourself fall." 

So, at last, I'm ready; I see the way. 
It's to daily follow, trust, and obey. 
I enter the New Year armed with a plan, 
To give Him my everything - all that I am. 

--Mary Fairchild 

 
MAKE THIS YOUR  

DAILY PRAYER 
 
Bless me, heavenly Father,  
   forgive my erring ways, 
Grant me strength to serve THEE,  
   put purpose in my days… 
Give me understanding  
   enough to make me kind 
So I may judge all people  
   with my heart and not my mind… 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
And teach me to be patient  
   in everything I do, 
Content to trust YOUR wisdom  
   and to follow after YOU… 
And help me when I falter  
   and hear me when I pray 
And receive me in THY KINGDOM  
   to dwell with THEE some day. 
 

Helen Steiner Rice 

January 1 — While you’re still recuper-
ating from the prior night’s parties, read 
about some other New Year’s traditions 
you might not know about and celebrate 
with some Hoppin’ John for good luck.  (a 
recipe with black eye peas and rice.) 
 

January 5 —— Twelfth Night.  An Eng-
lish folk custom that marked the end of 
Christmas merrymaking and, in ancient 
Celtic tradition, the end of the 12-day 
winter solstice celebration.  On Twelfth 
Night, it was customary for people to 
toast each other from the wassail bowl. 

January 6 —- Epiphany.  According to 
the New Testament’s Gospels, on this 
date, the Magi — the three wise men or 
kings — venerated and brought gifts to 
the infant Jesus.  Bake a beautiful Epiphany 
Tart or a King Cake with a lucky bean 
inside! 
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Prayer List 
Paul Arnold 

Dwayne Allen 
Frank Becker 

Beverly 
Arthur Burton 
Jean Caswell 
Dave Collings 

Joan Cushman 
Mary Evans 
Mark Faiola 
Steve Fish 

Fred 
Arline Fitzhugh  

Thomas Gilligan 
Judy Grady 

Hawaii 
Israel 

Dorothy Kay 
Vicky Keane 

Valerie LaPointe 
Tim Lynn 

John Macomber 
Sheila Martel 

Rev. Joshua McClure 
John Millett 

Marie Moussie 
Mabel Payne 

Michael Payne 
Kay & Tony Perrone 

Deb Plante 
Ron Rodehorst 

Jean Smith 
Joysea Smith 

Bruce Titterington 
Ukraine 

World Peace 

Alan & Kathy Caval - 20th 

Our Shut in Members at Home 
Paul Arnold, Judy Grady and Sheila Martel  
 

Royal Nursing Home  
 

Jean Caswell  
79 Beach St, Westerly 02891    
 

The Elms 
John Macomber and Joan Cushman 
22 Elm Street, Westerly, RI 02891 
 

Benchmark Plymouth Crossing 

Winnie Hamilton, 157 South Street - Apt 218,  
Plymouth, MA 02360 

Those in the Military: 
 
Lance Corporal Jordan Payne  
Cpt. Evan Caval, Ft. Campbell, KY 
Lieutenant Colonel Brian Gavitt 
Lance Corporal Christian Smith 
David Aiello, US Marines 
 

And all those who serve in our armed forces. 

1 Eva Payne 
 3 David Whipple 
 4 Kelsi Crockford 
 4 Dana Tucker 
 5 Jodi Savage 
 5 Christine West 
 7 Georgette DeBernardo 
 7 Issac Payne 
 8 Quinn Burnside 
 8 Kent Greene 
 8 Maraya Terwilliger 
 8 Lisa West 
 9 Jean Smith 
12 Chelsea Gerrish 
14 Lynn Johnson 
16 Arnold Hall 
16 Ed Lowe 
18 Mary Anne Jordan 
19 John Riley 
22 Mark Faiola 
22 Lynn Gebler 
24 David Whipple 
25 Scott Gail 
27 Laura Dowding 
28 Adrienne Hall-Thomsen 
30 Marissa Bertsch 

  1 Sharon Mitchell 
  4 Joan Cushman 
  4 Bruce Titterington 
10 Karen Cioffi 
10 Suzanne Vanaman 
12 Marie Bertsch 
12 Karter Bressette 
14 Julian Payne 
15 Arthur Burton 

The church extends sympathy to 
Helen Pendleton on the passing of 

her beloved husband Arthur. 

Join in a Community event in honor of 
Dr. Martin Luther King 

January 16, 2024 

At the Westerly Library 5:30 pm 
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Central Baptist Church 
16 Elm Street 

Westerly, RI 02891 
Phone [401] 596-4929 

             
centralbaptist@cbcwesterly.org  

We join together to nurture 
Christ-centered faith, foster 

Christ-like maturity, and share 
Christ’s ministry within our 

family, community and world. 

      Return Service Requested 

Monthly Newsletter 


